

West Greenland Commission NASCO

The 2020 Salmon fishery in Greenland

As informed during the latest meeting in West Greenland Commission, the 2020 fishing season for salmon in Greenland will start on 1 September.

The regulatory measures outlined during the Annual Meeting continues to be in force. In addition, the Ministry of Fisheries, Hunting and Agriculture wants to inform the parties in the West Greenland Commission about the following:

- An online reporting system has been implemented and it is hoped that it will
 increase the number of reports as well as reduce the time between the report
 being concluded and arriving at GFLKs office.
- The SMS campaign will continue this year, now including all fishermen that has provided their mobile number.
- The Radio campaign will continue again this year, running twice a day during the fishing season special focus on the new online reporting option.
- The intention is to close the fishery, when it is estimated that 75 % of the quota will be utilized, considering the delay in reports in 2019. A meeting with KNAPK is planned for 15. September, where this will be evaluated.
- A new executive order is undergoing a hearing process currently with the following changes; banning of drift nets, addition of online reporting option, change of date for 0-catch reporting from 1. December to 30 days after closure of the fishery.
- The website, where the weekly quota uptake is published will be decommissioned at some point during September/October and it will not be published another place at this stage as plans are underway for a new IT-system to be launched in 2021.

However, the quota uptake table can be forwarded on request.

Inussiarnersumik inuulluaggusillunga

Best regards,

Katrine/Kærgaard

Chief Advisor

Ministry of Fisheries, Hunting and Agriculture

06-08-2020 Sags nr.: 2020 - 2016 Akt nr.: 14496944

Postboks 269 3900 Nuuk Tif. (+299) 34 50 00 Fax (+299) 34 63 55 E-mail: apn@nanoq.gl www.naalakkersuisut.gl